Notes from Open Forum on Recommended Changes to the Promotions Document to Support Interdisciplinarity
10/21/09

The report was well received at the meeting. Remarks about each major change were as follows:

1. addition of statement supporting interdisciplinary work – no comments

2. addition of mechanism to use elements from multiple disciplinary standards (DS):

· agreement between candidate, dept, and dean should be documented in writing; there should be a deadline for this agreement; the written agreement should be included in the dossier along with the individual dept DS 

· should make clear that not all elements of all DS used will apply to the candidate

· add statement that individual DS should be developed as early as feasible in one’s TCNJ career. For some, this would happen during first semester of employment.

· it was noted that use of external review might be particularly useful for interdisciplinary candidates.

3. addition of mechanism for selecting outside members for PRC

· rapid change in fields may prevent TCNJ faculty from being knowledgeable about an emerging interdisciplinary field; thus, we should consider allowing committee members from outside TCNJ when no one here has relevant expertise to evaluate a candidate (admittedly a “radical change”)
4. other changes throughout the document – no comments

5. other issues

· CPC should be directed in Promotion Doc to use and respect DS. Sense that DS are sometimes neglected in CPC deliberations. This applies to all applicants, not only those whose work is interdisciplinary.
